RUSSELL SPRINGS CITY COUNCIL MEETING REGULAR MEETING THURSDAY, JULY 12, 2018 6:00 P.M.

The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, July 12, 2018 at 6:00 p.m., in the Council Room at Russell Springs City Hall. Those in attendance were Mayor Eric Selby, Council Members David Blakey, Timothy Hudson, Eddie Thomas, Ricky Barnes, Sherry Daniel, Larry Skaggs, City Attorney Matthew DeHart, Police Chief Joe Michael Irvin, ABC Investigator Brian Stephens, and City Clerk Christopher Ramsey.

Opening prayer was led by Mr. Jeric DeVore.

WELCOME: Mayor Selby called the meeting to order and welcomed all those present.

MINUTES: Mayor Selby presented the minutes from the regular meeting held on June 14th. Councilman Skaggs made a motion to approve the minutes with Councilwoman Daniel seconding. The vote was unanimous.

PAY BILLS: Mayor Selby submitted a list of regular bills to be approved. Councilman Thomas made a motion to pay the bills with Councilman Hudson seconding. The vote was unanimous.

HWY 127 FENCE REMOVAL: Councilman Skaggs and other council members thanked Jeramy Coffey for a job well done on the project. Mayor Selby gave a brief update on the project.

WIG WAG LIGHTS: Councilwoman Daniel asked for an update on the installation and purchase of the safety lights. Mayor Selby he would check into it and report back at the next meeting.

KENTUCKY NATIVE AMERICAN HERITAGE COMMISSION: Ms. Angela Arnett Garner presented to the council the importance of Native American heritage to this region and recommend that the council adopt a Indigenous Peoples Day Proclamation.

RUSSELL COUNTY TOURISM ECONOMIC IMPACT: Mrs. Janette Marson gave the city council and update of the impact of tourism on Russell Springs/Russell County.

FIRST RESPONDER TRAILER/BUILDING: Councilman Skaggs requested that the council look into and support the purchase of some type building or trailer to be used by law enforcement and first responders for the clean up of meth labs.

ADJOURNMENT: Councilman Skaggs made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Councilman Barnes seconding. All was in favor.

Eric Selby, Mayor

Attest:

Christopher Ramsey, City Clerk